

Lord, who hath enabled me, for that he counted me faithful, putting me into the

JULY - SEPTEMBER 2022

Dear Pastor and Co-laborers in Christ:

As I am writing this letter, Cathy is checking the last things on the list for our trip to Brazil. We are leaving tomorrow at noon from Greenville headed to Atlanta and then tomorrow night, hopefully, headed to Brazil. We will be there for a little more than two months, the Lord willing. We have a wedding on Saturday and then start preaching meetings and visiting our missionaries there in Brazil. We will make two flights while in Brazil because of the trips being long and not having enough time to drive. Please pray for the finances to make all these trips. We will be visiting James Allen, Alex Lima and Stephen Doolittle. Pray for these men and their works. Our daughter Christy and her husband Kent are coming down for the wedding. It will be her first trip in several years.

We have been busy these days and visiting some churches. My wife was sick after we returned from Brazil in June and took awhile to get her strength back. Pray she does not have any trouble while we are there this time. She has had a rough time with an infection. Continue to pray for her.

Our churches are doing well and seeing some souls saved. We are praying for revival with a renewal of reaching the world for Christ. All our churches have faith promise and are doing their part in reaching the lost as well as visiting people and discipleship studies. The seminary is doing well with about 15 students in class and four satellite classes in three states, I think. Praise the Lord for His blessings. They have a camp also and have several camps during the year. In November, we will have our Second Youth Congress, and Dr. Joel Logan from Tabernacle Baptist Church in Greenville, South Carolina, will be preaching. Several churches from several states will be participating. We will be there in the meeting. Pray for David Macedo, who is one of our pastors. He is battling cancer and heart trouble. He needs your prayers. Thank you!

Thank you for your prayers and your financial support each and every month. We could not do what we do without your participation in the Lord's work. Some have been with us the entire way of 45 years in missions. May God bless you fourfold for you faithfulness to Him and to us. We love each and every one of you. Continue to pray God will fill us with His Holy Spirit and use us for His glory!

In His Service,

Dr. Robert and Cathy Smith South American Field Director



PO. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818 www.mwbm.org